 Southern Mountains Homeless Coalition (Region 2 BoS)

April 5, 2018 - Blue Ridge Community Health Services, Hendersonville

Transylvania and Rutherford County participation by phone link

9:30 AM

Facilitation in Hendersonville by Kristen Martin

Minutes for March 1 considered for acceptance as distributed by email. No corrections were offered. Adopted as transmitted by common consent.

Reports of Balance of State (BoS) Steering Committee calls (Kristen):


1. March 6th call: 

--Emergency Transfer Policies (required by the Violence Against Women Act) were considered and approved. Details are posted at http://www.ncceh.org/files/9030/ and linked at http://www.ncceh.org/bosminutes/ (3.06.18 update revisions to several housing program standards). A webinar is scheduled for May 17, 11-12; Continuum of Care (CoC) and Emergency Solutions grantees must participate.

--Grants are to be available to implement Coordinated Entry: 3 to 8 agencies are anticipated to receive $15 - $40K. The application is to be available in April, awards made in June, programs to begin in July. More details are in http://www.ncceh.org/files/9054/ .

--The Coordinated Assessment Council will hence forward focus on implementation, as all 13 regions now have plans. 

--The CoC grant process is in initial stages. HUD is not expected to make significant changes this year.

--BoS expects to receive goals from its regional committees - please look for draft goals circulating.

--A webinar for new CoC grant applicants is to be presented March 8th (this has been recorded, available at

https://recordings.join.me/0jU-Iye1BEWvGaI1bt0CyQ ).

--The BoS contracting for HMIS is in transition. There will be new staff and online links announced.


2. April 3rd call:

--Street Outreach standards have been prepared as a draft, posted at http://www.ncceh.org/files/9092/. BoS requests feedback on these by April 20th. The draft covers both operations for defined programs, and also related evaluation and planning. These new standards are likely to be considered for adoption by BoS in the near future.

Regional volunteer work openings: 1. Our region needs to supply a volunteer to the BoS Scorecard committee, which will set up an evaluation process for the CoC funding competition later this year. A name is needed by May 1.


2. The region must also name a person to participate in project reviews (under the scorecard format) later in the CoC funding process. Projects to evaluate would be from other regions of the state. A name is needed by May 1. Please consider undertaking one of these jobs, or asking a suitable person to speak to Trina, Kristen, Emily or Suzanne.

Point In Time Count: Emily Lowery assembled our regional information and submitted it on time. 
Upcoming meetings: 1. NCCEH offers "Bringing It Home: Ending Homelessness in North Carolina", a conference in Raleigh, April 30.


2. A Coordinated Assessment conference call is set for April 25.


3. An Anti-discrimination webinar is set for April 19.


4. A Violence Against Women webinar is set for May 17 (see above).


5. the next Balance of State Steering Committee meeting/conference call will be May 8, 10:30 - 12.

Coordinated Assessment update: Our region had planned to use the 211 service to effect Prevention and Diversion screenings, with an outcome of getting needed info into HMIS as a result. This varies from the NCCEH process (per their webinar) which makes Coordinated Assessments 'inside' the information system.


Regional assessments in March (reported by Stephanie): 17 new households, 5 as families; 7 reactivated; 19 singles. Two Prevention and Diversion reports made by Family Preservation. The net effect on our list is a rise from 430 to 434 people total, with 119 active. There now are contributions from Polk and Rutherford, from crisis meetings held by VAYA Health. It was explained that if a case goes six months without contact, or there is a known jail/detention incident, the case becomes 'inactive'.
Southern Mountains Homeless Coalition fact sheet: The existing sheet created by Sharon Tirrell needs to be recast for the region. All participants are urged to review. No new agencies/resources were reported from Transylvania today. Emily Lowery has emailed recommended additions previously. Suzanne Porter has also done so. Anyone with further additions or revisions please send these to Trina, hillt@hendersoncountydss.org . A contact person ought to be identified on the sheet - Trina's name was suggested.

The next regional meeting is set for May 3, at 9: 30, at the Blue Ridge Community Health meeting room.

With respect, Chris Berg as secretary

